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June 10, 2021 

 
The Honorable President and Members 
  of the Baltimore City Council 
Attn: Executive Secretary 
Room 409, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 
 

Re: City Council Bill 21-0039R – Violence Against Women – An Overlooked Public 
Health Crisis 
 

Dear President and City Council Members: 
 

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 21-0039R, which is for the purpose of  
inviting the Police Commissioner of the Baltimore Police Department, the Health Commissioner of the 
Baltimore City Health Department, the Baltimore City State’s Attorney, the Director of the Mayor’s 
Office of Neighborhood Safety and Engagement, the Executive Director of the Mayor’s Office of 
Children and Family Success, the Sheriff of the Baltimore City Sheriff's Office, and certain community-
based organizations to appear before the Baltimore City Council to discuss the rise in violence against 
women and what strategies are being put in place to reverse this epidemic. 
 

A resolution is an appropriate way for the City Council of Baltimore to conduct an investigative 
hearing.  See, e.g., Inlet Assocs. v. Assateague House Condominium, 313 Md. 413, 428 (1988).   

 
Therefore, the Law Department approves this Resolution for form and legal sufficiency. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
Ashlea H. Brown 
Assistant Solicitor 

 
 

Cc:  Matthew Stegman 
        Nina Themelis 
        Nikki Thompson 
        Elena DiPietro 
        Hilary Ruley 
        Victor Tervala 


